
 

 

       February 26, 2020 
 
Missoula Parks & Recreation 
Open Space Advisory Committee 
Attn:  Grant Carlton 
600 Cregg Lane 
Missoula, MT  59802 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
My name is Tommi Burton. I am writing this letter in support of the 
proposed Open Space Bond funding for the corridor above the Barmeyer 
trail to the top of Mount Dean Stone (including the High, Wide & Handsome 
Trail).  
 
I have been an avid trail user in Missoula for the past 24 years, hiking or 
running on them throughout the year at least 4 times a week (sometimes 
more) depending on the season. I go alone and with other people.  
Because I cover a lot of miles, I have utilized almost the entire trail system 
around Missoula over the years. 
 
Here are the reasons for my support of the above mentioned Open Space 
bond. First, this new trail would provide me with another running/hiking 
choice close to where I live in South Missoula. Second, because the 
proposed trail would be less difficult than some of the existing options, it 
would be good for new users, families and senior hikers. This could expand 
the number of user groups. Third, this new addition would likely spread the 
number of people on the trail system into a wider area and reduce traffic 
density. Finally, I have friends who specifically come from out of town just 
to hike and run with me on the Missoula trails because they like them so 
well. This new addition would make the trail system even better. 
 
Thanks in advance for any consideration you give to my recommendation. 
  
Tommi Burton 
306 39th Street 
Missoula, MT 59803 
(406) 240-1465 



From the desk of Nancy and Geoffrey Birnbaum 
4445 Quaking Aspen Court 
Missoula, Montana 59802 
 
To Staff at Five Valleys Land Trust  
 
Two things we love about Missoula are the great people who live around us and 
the space around us that allows us to hike, see wildlife, breathe the freedom of 
our hills and see our neighbors on the trail. 
 
The new proposed “high, wide and handsome trail” (the South Hills Spur to the 
top of Dean Stone Ridge) will connect us again to the natural beauty that 
surrounds us.  We are privileged to live in a community that values this.  It also 
affords free access to the natural world for many in our community who may not 
have the resources to travel to experience what we have in our backyards.  As 
having been involved in Youth Homes for the past 45 years, we appreciate that 
those young people have this available.   
 
This is a great opportunity and want to add our voice to those who are committed 
to this cause and I hope this letter can bolster their efforts.  Missoula is a great 
community and will be even better whenever we add to it.  Thanks to all for their 
commitment to the environment around us and the people who live within it.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Nancy and Geoffrey Birnbaum 
gnbirnbaum@msn.com   
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Montana Trail Crew: Building a Trail and Mountain Running Community under the Big Sky 

February 12, 2020 
 
Missoula Parks and Recreation 
Open Space Advisory Committee 
Attn: Grant Carlton 
600 Cregg Lane 
Missoula, MT 59802 

RE: Five Valleys Land Trust’s Mount Dean Stone Project Recreational Trails Grant 
 

 
Dear Open Space Advisory Committee, 
 
On behalf of Montana Trail Crew, I am pleased to offer our support for the use of Open Space 
Bond funds to conserve the Mount Dean Stone corridor. Our organization has worked closely 
with Five Valleys Land Trust over the past several years to develop a stakeholder-driven vision 
for the recreational potential of this valuable community asset. I can think of no better use for 
the community-supported bond funds than to safeguard this corridor and open new recreational 
access for all Missoulians. The conservation land acquisition and trail projects proposed by Five 
Valleys Land Trust will provide for essential access to open space and will serve as a key step in 
fulfilling the vision of the Mount Dean Stone Project.  
 
Montana Trail Crew is part of the non-profit running club Run Wild Missoula, as such we are an 
organization composed of trail runners and we are dedicated to promoting non-motorized access 
to public lands and open space through trail stewardship. We see the Mount Dean Stone Project 
as an opportunity to develop an important recreational area for the greater Missoula community. 
It will give residents of western Montana the ability to run, bike, and walk along trails near an 
area of Missoula that is currently underserved by recreational access. The trails envisioned in this 
proposal will fill an important need for our community.   
 
Montana Trail Crew considers it a priority to support this effort to deliver trail projects that 
create opportunities for the community to practice healthy lifestyles and connect with the natural 
world around them. With gratitude, thank you for your consideration of this project. For further 
information or if you have any questions, please feel free to contact me by phone at (406)546-
4291 or by e-mail at jgrant@montanatrailcrew.com.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jimmy Grant 
Montana Trail Crew 
Missoula, MT  

mailto:jgrant@montanatrailcrew.com
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